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LONDON’S STUDENT LEADERS DENY ACCUSATIONS

OF ISLAMIC EXTREMISM
 
The University of London Union (ULU) has denied reports that extremists are promoting terrorism in London’s colleges.  Professor Anthony Glees of the Centre for Intelligence and Security Studies has alleged that “Islamist” extremists are organising  in three colleges of the University of London: Imperial College, the London School of Economics (LSE) and the School of Oriental and African Studies (SOAS).  The Education Secretary Ruth Kelly yesterday suggested that extremism was a problem in British universities.

 

ULU President Stewart Halforty said:

“We have yet to see any evidence to back up these accusations.  Despite working every day with students of all backgrounds, ULU has encountered no student groups in London promoting terrorism.  In contrast, London’s colleges and students’ unions combat extremism in the most effective way possible: They provide a context in which students of every faith and none meet and learn from each other.  Any attempt to restrict freedom of expression on campus will only fuel fear and impair this vital dialogue.”

 

Ends
 

Notes to Editors

 

1. The University of London Union (ULU) represents students throughout the University of London.  It has over 120,000 members, making it the biggest students’ union in Britain.  

2. The University of London is a federal University, consisting of thirty-one colleges and institutes across the capital and beyond.  These include three of the colleges named by Professor Glees: Imperial College, the London School of Economics (LSE) and the School of Oriental and African Studies (SOAS). 
3. Professor Glees’ report is due to be published in the week beginning 19th September.  His comments were made to The Guardian and reported on pages 1 and 4 on Friday, 16th September. 
4. In recent years, ULU has worked to promote dialogue between people of all faiths and none.  In January 2005, the Chief Rabbi, Jonathan Sacks, commended ULU’s work in combating racism and prejudice.  In March 2005 ULU hosted a dialogue conference between Muslim and Jewish students.  ULU is planning a major multifaith panel debate on faith in student life for 28th February 2006. 
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